## Katten

## **ARTICLE**



## Preparing for the Avalanche of Uninsured Patients Survival Strategies Include Bold Initiatives

Published by: South Florida Hospital and Health Care Report

August 2025

The One Big Beautiful Bill Act (OBBBA) brings federal Medicaid changes that will significantly impact health care providers, especially those serving large uninsured populations in South Florida. As these reforms take effect after December 31, 2026, providers must start preparing now for a likely rise in uninsured patients and seek new strategies to maintain financial stability.

Health care systems can consider local property tax surcharges and additional sales taxes to support care for the uninsured. Supporting Medicaid enrollees in meeting new work requirements is also crucial, and partnerships with nonprofit organizations can help patients retain coverage.

Addressing social determinants of health is essential for effective care. Collaborating with community organizations can help coordinate services like housing assistance as well as food and clothing distribution for vulnerable patients. By adopting innovative approaches and building strong community partnerships, health care providers can better manage the challenges posed by the OBBBA and continue to serve uninsured populations.

"Preparing for the Avalanche of Uninsured Patients Survival Strategies Include Bold Initiatives," *South Florida Hospital and Health Care Report*, August 2025

## **CONTACTS**

For more information, contact your Katten attorney or any of the following attorneys.



Paul R. DeMuro, PhD +1.214.765.3625 paul.demuro@katten.com

Attorney advertising. Published as a source of information only. The material contained herein is not to be construed as legal advice or opinion. ©2025 Katten Muchin Rosenman LLP.

All rights reserved. Katten refers to Katten Muchin Rosenman LLP and the affiliated partnership as explained at <a href="katten.com/disclaimer">katten.com/disclaimer</a>.